
To The planning Board of Nottingham 

Please read this in at public comment time. Our names are William “Lee” Weldy and Sharon Weldy. We 

have lived at 110 Nottingham road for 23 years which is 800 feet from the proposed and past  event. Lee 

originally moved to Raymond in 1977. We are writing this letter in support of the events looking to be 

held/scheduled at 214 Raymond road Nottingham. We have attended and been home when the events 

were ran last year and find them no more of an issue then the neighbor running there boat in there 

driveway or mowing there lawn at 7:00 in the morning or the person who starts cutting firewood at first 

light and cuts all day.  Or the Neighbor who decides to snow blow there driveway at 4:00 in the morning. 

With this event we have a known start and finish time and can plan accordingly. We have seen no 

impact on our quality of life or issues when events are held. We have seen and had more issues with 

Pawtuckaway State park with the traffic, cars turning around in our driveway fireworks all hours of the 

day and night  and can hear the boats on the lake, the Deerfield fair traffic or even bike runs as 156 is a 

nice road to travel. Even with no noise ordinance the sound at our house is less then some traffic going 

by our house its less disruptive to our dogs then the fireworks lit off on the 4th of July at the park.  

 

                                                                                                  Thank you for your time 

                                                                                                   William Weldy, Sharon Weldy 


